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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S3-14-28 
Baltimore, Maryland 21244-1850 

Financial Management Group 

Michelle Probert 
Director, MaineCare Services 
11 State House Station 
109 Capitol Street 
Augusta, Maine 04333-0011 

RE: State Plan Amendment (SPA) ME-23-0029 

Dear Director Probert:  

We have reviewed the proposed amendment to Attachment 4.19-D of your Medicaid State Plan 
submitted under transmittal number (TN) 23-0029. This amendment establishes a one-time 
payment adjustment for fiscal year 2024 and an ongoing annual payment adjustment beginning 
fiscal year 2024. These payment adjustments are established to ensure access to nursing facilities 
that provide comprehensive care to MaineCare veterans to meet their unique needs. 

We conducted our review of your submittal according to the statutory requirements at sections 
1902(a)(2), 1902(a)(13), 1902(a)(30), and 1903(a) of the Social Security Act and the 
implementing Federal regulations at 42 CFR 447 Subpart C.   

This is to inform you that Medicaid State Plan Amendment ME-23-0029 is approved effective 
December 15, 2023.  The CMS-179 and the plan pages are attached. 

If you have any additional questions or need further assistance, please contact James Francis at 
857-357-6378 or james.francis@cms.hhs.gov.

Sincerely, 

Rory Howe 
Director 

February 29, 2024

 
      

      








